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Report of Disciplinary Action Conducted in the Fire Extinguisher Program 
 
 
Pursuant to Health and Safety Code §13188.4 (f) The State Fire Marshal shall make 
available to the public no later than March 1, 2007, data showing the percentage of 
enforcement actions taken pursuant to this article that resulted in license or certificate 
suspension or the assessment of monetary penalties pursuant to this section for the 
calendar years 2005 and 2006, as compared to calendar years 2003 and 2004. 
 
 

 
 
 

For more information concerning the State Fire Marshal’s Fire Extinguisher Program, 
please contact Supervising Deputy State Fire Marshal James Parsegian at (916) 445-
8415 or by Email at: james.parsegian@fire.ca.gov

 
 
 
 

 

 

Year Notice of 
Violations Suspensions 

Monetary 
Penalties in lieu of 

Suspension 

Percentage  of 
Suspension/Penalties 

VS Notice of 
Violations 

Percentage of 
Penalties in lieu 

Suspensions 

2003  
2004 17 4 3 24% 75% 

2005 
2006 56 14 8 25% 57% 
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